Mr. Strong Hinman, Assistant Superintendent, Health and Special Services, Topeka, Kansas.

Dear Strong:

I thought I had a young man for you, Giles Elmore, one of our physical education majors who graduated a few years ago, and I traced him down to find that he is at Kinsley, Kansas, in the Chevrolet automobile business. I called him for you, but his business opportunity was better than what he thought physical education might provide, so he turned it down.

Then the only other person I thought of was Raymond Swanson, a physical education major who graduated three years ago and taught at Lansing, Kansas, last year. I had a letter on May 26, 1941, from him at Randolph, Kansas, his home. He was asking about the possibilities of physical education teachers in the army camps. I am quite sure that he is not at Randolph now, doubtless being in the service or subject to draft.

I am sorry that I cannot give you any more leads. I have exhausted every possible one. I sincerely trust that you will be able to locate someone.

And too, I am happy that Murray Brown is giving you good service.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.